
 

 

 

 

 37 Henshaw Avenue 

 Northampton, MA  01060 

 28 October 1990 

James Foudy, Editor 

Daily Hampshire Gazette 

115 Conz Street 

Northampton, MA  01060 

 

Dear James Foudy: 

 

As I was reveling in the glorious day of leisure provided by the time change this weekend, I 

fantasized about a world in which an hour was gained every weekend.  Then it occurred to me 

that if daylight savings time can be legislated, an extra hour every weekend is within the power 

of Congress.  All that Congress has to do is to pass a law requiring every week to have 169 

hours, rather than the usual 168.  Of course, since the earth's rotation rate is unlikely to obey such 

a law, it will be necessary to shorten every hour by about 21.3 seconds to keep in weekly 

synchronization with the celestial clock.  But wouldn't most people give up the requisite 21.3 

seconds out of the 3600 in every hour to get them back all together on the next Saturday night?  

It would take about 14 minutes out of a 40-hour work week, but this investment should be more 

than repaid by cancellation of the Monday morning blues. 

 

We would not have to keep track of fractions of seconds and minutes per week in order to enact 

this "leap weekend" plan.  By law the second would be redefined to be 0.994082840236686 or so 

of its present value.  Then a minute would be 60 and an hour would be 3600 of these new 

seconds.  The extra hour each weekend would follow logically from this change.  Our timepieces 

would have to be adjusted or replaced, but I'm sure that the digital watch industry could rise to 

this challenge.  We and our children should be able to adjust easily to shortening the day by a 

mere 8 and a half minutes.  And if the natural tendency toward living 25-hour or longer days puts 

us behind, our schedules can easily shift to being early again every Sunday. 

 

Lots of people talk about time and the shortage of it, but very few ever do anything about it.  

Let's get Congress to move on this issue and make people think that they have more time each 

week, rather than less. 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 John B. Brady 












